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Chairman Randy LeBlanc Called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm.

Attendance

Present:

Randall J. LeBlanc

Cathyann Harris

Kristine A. Mackin

Joseph P. LaCava

Absent: 
Diane P. LeBlanc

Councillor Harris moved approval of the minutes from October 21, 2019. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 

Chis Gamble informed the Chair that he was recording the meeting. 

Resolution Concerning New Sidewalks for Smith Street and Lincoln Street
Councillor LaCava moved to hear from off committee members. The motion was approved on a voice vote. Chairman LeBlanc asked the Clerk to read the resolution. Councillor Darcy explained the need for sidewalks in the area citing its proximity to a school and the need for access to other public amenities. Councillor LaCava asked clarifying questions about the location of the sidewalks. Councillor Harris asked if this would require a narrowing of the street. Chairman LeBlanc reviewed the neighborhoods that would benefit from these sidewalks. Councillor Harris made a request to the Mayor to provide funding estimates for the project and to fund the project. The request was approved on a voice vote. Councillor Harris moved to lay the matter on the table. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 
Composting Resolution

Councillor Makin moved to take the matter from the table. The motion was approved on a voice vote. Councillor Mackin said she was waiting for the sustainability coordinator to be hired before moving forward with this. Councillor Mackin moved approval of a request to the Mayor and Human Resources Director regarding the hiring of the sustainability position. The request was approved on voice vote.  Councillor Makin moved to request that the Mayor and CPW regarding a pilot program for composting. The request was approved on a voice vote.  Councillor Makin moved to lay the matter on the table. 
Parking Near Moody Street Train Station

Councillor LaCava moved to take the matter from the table. The motion was approved on a voice vote. Councillor LaCava moved a request to the Mayor regarding the layout of the parking lot. The motion was approved on a voice vote. Councillor LaCava moved to lay the matter on the table. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 

National Joint Utility Notification System

Councillor LaCava moved to take the matter from the table. The motion was approved on a voice vote. Councillor LaCava moved to place the matter on file. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 

Councillor Mackin moved to adjourn at 6:29 pm. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 
Respectfully submitted,

Joseph W. Vizard, Assistant City Clerk
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